
September 20, 2021

Updates From the Road 
  

Dear praying churches and friends, 


Thank you for your faithfulness in financial and prayer 
support! This past month has been busy and the Lord has 
provided in every way possible. A special thank you for 
those who prayed for Felix in our last prayer letter, he 
made a good recovery as did Emrys, Theo and myself. 
Since our last update we have been taken on for support 
by another church. 


We have been in Kentucky majority of the month with 
meetings and a few mission conferences.  Our hearts have 
been encouraged by the fellowship! While in a Sunday 
evening Q&A, Trevor was asked how God had burdened 
his heart for the country of Italy. In giving his answer, he 
spoke of song that God used the lyrics to confirm his 
calling “How Will They Hear?”. Little did we know (but God 
knew) that the man who asked that question was the one 
who penned that song! The Lord let us be in that church 
for a reason, not only to share our burden of Italy, but to 
show us an example of faithfulness. We never thought we 
would get to meet the song writer and personally thank 
him for his faithfulness in serving God. God’s timing sure is 
amazing! 


Here shortly we will go from Kentucky to North Carolina 
and off to Michigan for the month of October. Praise the 
Lord our calendar is filling up and October is fully booked! 
We have found someone who may be able to do some 
Italian language lessons with us via Zoom, would you 
please pray that this would be scheduled and that it would 
be beneficial in helping us learn a little bit of the basics. 
Pray that we would have safety in travel, for our continued 
health and that we will be able to reach our field of Italy 
soon. Thank you for praying for us; we know it’s you going 
before our Heavenly Father that helps keep us going and 
encouraged through deputation. 


In Christ,

Trevor Deneau

Phone: (231) 577-8060 Email: deneaus.to.italy.com

Praise Reports 

• We have made more meetings 
this last month for the rest of 
the year, but we still have some 
“pockets” to fill. 

Prayer Requests 

• The hearts of the Italians to be 
softened. 

• The work of other missionaries 
in Italy to be blessed, and God 
to continue to call new 
missionaries. 

• Our calendar to continue to fill 
with meetings for this year and 
next. 

• Safety on the roads as we travel. 

Our Boys 

• Felix has gotten his first tooth 
and is working on another. 

• Emrys and Theo will be starting 
Preschool as soon as we get 
home and pick up their 
curriculum.
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